FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH of BELLA VISTA

BV COMMUNITY BAND
took respite from the 100-
degree temperature outside
at Blowing Springs, to bless
a packed Becker Hall crowd
with a patriotic concert on
Tuesday, July 19th. They
will return at 3pm on Sunday
September 25th! Please join
us for an afternoon of great
music and fun!

S

Can you find our FUMCBYV members, Phyllis Widle and Cynthia Augspurger??
GRLINS

UMM hosted a churchwide water-

melon fete on Sunday, August 21st as

we “officially” welcomed Pastor Ron

and Julie into our church family.
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'i Pastor Ron and lllllel’".:-' V% Thank you, UMM—what a great day

for the 70 or so folks who came!!

Faith & Family Nite at the NWA Naturals game and concert by Ryan
Ellis was enjoyed by 17 of our church family on Saturday, August
27th. Good ti
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The Discipleship Journey

Rev. Ron Hayes

“Vision Tests”

As one of many annual tests we are supposed to take, I found myself |
talking to a friend about my annual vision test set for later that day and telling
him, “Oh, it’s the one test I don’t mind doing”. That’s true for me because
there’s no pain, no prep, no “wrong answers”. He shook his head in =

disagreement and said he doesn’t like them. He has to get new glasses almost - 5
every other year . He barked about it: “The testing is not so bad, but I'm
reminded each time that my vision needs another notch of correction.” He had
good point and that’s why we are to go and get tested each year.

The next morning as I was reading my devotional, I realized my perception, my vision, of God’s
Word needs a ‘vision test’ on a regular basis too. Our Gracious God wants us to have a greater vision of
our God Almighty and the plans meant for us. We can tap into the power of God's vision for our lifes by
meditating on Scriptures of promise!

When you spend time in prayer, worship, and the Word, God will reveal dreams and visions far
greater than you ever imagined. Here are my favorite Bible verses laid out into prayer form when I'm
seeking the Lord's guidance and vision over my life, as well as a prayer to focus my heart. The renewal of
my vision correction which I need on a regular basis.

Lord, I praise you for inviting me into your eternal purpose. I thank you that you are working out
everything in conformity with the purpose of your will (Ephesians 1:11). You are the master strategist.
Give me a greater vision of your purpose for my life. Awaken my heart and establish your reign in my life.
Out of Your glorious riches strengthen me with power through Your Spirit in my inner being and give me a
spirit of wisdom and revelation that I may know you better (Ephesians 3:16-17). Make me fully alive to

your destiny in my life. Amen. ﬁl ‘éz

FUMCBV Concordia Folks Meet & Greet Pastor Ron & Julie ~ August 23rd

Doris Selley matching wits,
word for word, with Pastor Ron!
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Sunday Transportation Needed!
There currently is a need for Sunday drivers
to pick up and return home, residents of
Concordia who wish to attend church
services. The list of residents is growing,
and the list of drivers is shrinking. If this is
something you feel you could comfortably
do, please contact the office.

JOB BOOK N

Have you seen a burmed-out bulb l—-..
somewhere, or a faucet leaking, or

any other “something that needs to be fixed”?
There is a JOB BOOK in the office where you
can fill out a job request form. The Trustees
check this book frequently, and try to fix what-
ever needs to be fixed—but if they don’t know
about it, it won't get done! Everyone can be
the eyes and ears of the church. Thanks!

LOST

& FOUND
19

s Last month we

#featured
ljackets,
umbrellas,
caps, gloves, &
vafrlous
miscellaneous
items in the hall
by the Library.
This  month,
check in the office for lost keys, earrings, pocket
knives, a watch, etc. We have over a dozen
pairs of glasses that will be donated to the
Lions Club if their owners are not found soon.
Everything will be donated if not claimed.
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All-Church Parking Lot Movie Night

Join us the evening of Saturday, September
24th for a family movie night in the parking lot,
with our giant blow-up screen. Bring your lawn
chairs or a blanket & pillows and make yourself
comfortable. We’ll supply the popcorn!

If you have a suggestion for a good family
movie, or if you have one we could borrow,
please let the office know.

UWEF circles are back in session after a summer
hiatus. Ladies, if you do not belong to a circle,
please consider joining any one of the below
groups. The fellowship, fun, and mission give you
a sense of belonging with a sisterhood of like-
minded women in our church family.

Tuesday 9/13
1pm
Parlor

Evening
Thursday 9/8
6:00pm
Parlor

Naomi
Tuesday 9/20
1:00pm

Parlor

Martha

Monday 9/19
9:30am
Quilt Rm
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Each month this space is used to tell about the
people who are part of our church family. If you
know of a graduation, community recognition,

~ someone moving away or moving in, a new baby/
| grandbaby/great-grandbaby, whatever the rest of
' the church might like to know to keep up with

folks, please let me know so | can include the
information in these pages. Send your
information to me at janet@fumcbellavista.com.

Thanks! Jan Walton

JOYS

CHET CAMPBELL made a HOLE-IN-ONE on

| Friday, August 12th on #9 at Highlands Golf Club.

" Many great golfers of the world have never even

made one hole-in-one, and this was Chet'’s fourth!
Keep up the good vibes, Chet!!

| LIAM THEO THIBODAUX - 4" great-grandchild of
Jim & Paula Phillips, was born Monday, August 22™ in

Fayetteville. His parents are Preston & Andrea
Thibodaux. Prayers and blessings are sent to this

| wonderful addition to the Phillips family.

| Many THANKS & PRAISES for a successful UWF

RUMMAGE SALE on Saturday, August 6th. THANK
YOU TO ALL THE VOLUNTEERS who helped
gather, sort, price, cook, set-up and take-down,
cashier, and offer moral support to the worn-out
workers! There were many smiling faces as folks
left with their “treasures”!

IN MEMORIUM

GARRY _LEE - husband of Marilyn Lee who is the
accompanist for the BV Men’s Chorus and has
substituted in our worship services at times,
passed away Wednesday, July 20" after a serious

| fall at home. Please be in prayer for Marilyn and all
. of the Lee family and friends as they mourn the

passing of Garry. Cards of condolence may be
sent to Marilyn at: 59 Dunsford Dr., BV 72715.

THANK YOU

Dear Church Family,

Many "Thanks" for all the prayers and well
wishes | received from you during my stay at
Washington Regional Hospital and then after
at home while | recovered from pneumonia.

I'm still recovering from my fall which |
fractured 3 ribs, however; doing much better.

A special Thank You goes to Pastor Ron
for his concerns, prayers and hospital visit.

With your prayers and God's Healing |
Hand, | am doing well and look forward to |
seeing you in church. Humbly, | Thank You.
Blessings, Donw McMahon

(GRLINSS,

To our wonderful Church Family,

We can’t begin to thank you for the |
many blessings you have brought us the last
few weeks. Your cards, meals, thoughts, and
prayers after the passing of our son and |
Nona’s continued hospitalization will never be |
forgotten. We thank Pastor Ron for his care |
and concern as he keeps in close contact.

We are truly blessed to be a part of
such a loving and caring church family. We
love you all.  Jack & Nona Storck

msi

The FRIENDS OF CHRIST small study
group is thankful to resume scheduled meetings
in the Parlor on the 2nd Thursday of each month
from 1:00-4:00 pm., beginning October 13th.

This is a Covenant group that journeys
together as we grow closer to God and each
other. Through Christian books, movies, and
open loving conversations, we experience Jesus.

If you have any questions, please contact

Deaconess Kandi Mount at 479-402-5200.
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Don’t Miss it!

The day after Pastor Ron’s message “Faith
We Sing - Extraordinary Things!” of August 21,
I remembered a social stigma that I decided to
breach several years ago:

“DO NOT TALK TO ANYONE
IN AN ELEVATOR!”

At the time, I started thinking that here are
social beings together in a small place for a short
time, and all eyes are looking up at the lighted
numbers as they go up or down.

I thought, what a waste of a few seconds or a
minute, when I could smile and say “Isn’t it a
nice day?” or “How are you doing today?” It’s
even more fun when a parent and child are on an
elevator with me. There are dozens of comments
I can say from “What is the name of your stuffed
elephant?” to “What a cute outfit your son is
wearing.” 1 can feel the tension in the air
evaporate.

Of course over the years, | have become
bolder in my elevator speeches. Recently, I was
leaving my therapist’s office on the third floor. A
younger man and woman joined me in the
elevator. I know that anyone going down from
the third floor could be “crazier” than me.
HA! But that just makes it more exciting.

The man was carrying a huge book with those
feather light pages, and I knew at once it was a
Bible. Doors close. I asked him if he was a
chaplain and pointed to the book. He said “No, I
needed my Bible for something I was doing
today. I’'m a Christian.” It took me aback, but I
replied quickly, “I’m a Christian, too!”

Lesson: “Don’t miss an opportunity to further
God’s Kingdom!”

Everyone can come up with an appropriate
“elevator speech”, even if it is one question or
statement with a smile!

Cynthiov Augspurger
Rl i et i dae - R e |

United Women in Faith e, -
3rd Quarter Luncheon ’ .

The UWF (UMW) quarterly luncheon

will be Wednesday, September 21 at 11:45 in
Becker Hall. Sheree Miller will be speaking
about Racial Justice in Benton County. She is
retired from the State of Arkansas where she has
dedicated herself to the betterment of Northwest
Arkansas. We encourage ALL MEMBERS
AND GUESTS to attend with reservations. The
menu for the luncheon will be Chicken Rotel
Casserole, French bread, salad, apple slices, ice
tea and coffee. The cost is $7.50 and the
deadline for making reservations is Sunday
September 18th. Childcare will be provided with
prior notification. Make reservations with your
circle, or call 563-505-6975.

Ghe\ O

Solos Lunch Date

Solos will meet for lunch and fellowship
at Gusano’s at Cunningham Corner on
Wednesday, September 14th at 11:30. I
will need a head count to make table
reservations, so please call me at 417-770-
0719. Hope to see you there!

Solos is a fellowship group open to any
single in our church family. We meet
periodically for fellowship and (usually) a
meal. For more information, please call me.

Loraw Burch
- O

YOUNG @ HEART Shepherd Group met
August 13th at Papa Mikes for breakfast with 9
members enjoying our meal and catching up on all
the news, not gossip!, together. Our next meeting
will be Saturday, September 10th, at 8:15 at Papa
Mike’s (for the early birds). Anyone is welcome
to join us!

Kowen Roenfeld




LAY LEADER'S MESSAGE

Dave Broers, Lay Leader

THE GOOD NEWS

It’s September again!!!! Gone Fishing!!!!
John Wesley: How to Read the Scripture

If you desire to read the scripture in such a manner as may
most effectually answer this end, would it not be advisable,

1. To set apart a little time, if you can, every moming and
evening for that purpose?

2. At each time if you have leisure, to read a chapter out
of the Old, and one out of the New Testament:

If you cannot do this, to take a single chapter, or a part of
one?

3. To read this with a single eye, to know the whole will
of God, and a fixt resolution to do it? In order to know his
will, you should,

4. Have a constant eye to analogy of faith; the connexion
and harmony there is between those grand, fundamental
doctrines, Original Sin, Justification by Faith, the New Birth,
Inward and Outward Holiness.

5. Serious and earnest prayer should be constantly used,
before we consult the oracles of God, seeing “scripture can
only be understood thro’ the same Spirit whereby it was
given.” Our reading should likewise be closed with prayer,
that what we read may be written on our hearts.

6. It might also be of use, if while we read, we were
frequently to pause, and examine ourselves by what we read,
both with regard to our hearts, and lives. This would furnish
us with matter of praise, where we found God had enabled us
to conform to his blessed will, and matter of humiliation and
prayer, where we were conscious of having fallen short.

And whatever light you then receive, should be used to
the uttermost, and that immediately. Let there be no delay.
Whatever you resolve, begin to execute the first moment you
can. So shall you find this word to be indeed to the power of
God unto present and eternal salvation.

John Wesley
Preface to Explanatory Notes upon the Old Testament
EDINBURGH, April 25, 1765

kPeace and blessings. . . . Dowe
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Artie Lawless,
UMM President Wi ~ W

* -

Hello Methodist Men!

AH, September. Like a breadth of fresh (and
hopefully cool) air! Time again for some fun facts.
September, in the early Roman calendar, was the
seventh month of the year. “Septem” is seven.

September is national Happy Cat Month. Not to
be outdone, the 11" is National Hug your Hound
Day. For those with young children or
grandchildren, you may want to skip the 13" which
is “Kids take over the Kitchen Day” (who makes up
these things?). Of course, who would want to miss
the 19™ as it is “International talk like a Pirate Day”.

It’s all about Apples in September and I'm a
huge Apple Pie fan (just ask Marian).. If you’re born
in September, your birthstone is the sapphire.
Sapphires are thought to encourage “divine”
wisdom and protection. God shows his love of
nature with the Aster and the Moming Glory, The
Aster signifies powerful love, the Morning Glory,
affection. Isn’t that what our lord is all about?

Finally I recall a man of great vision (John F.
Kennedy) who gave a speech in Texas, on
September 12™ 1962, asking congress to pass a
budget bill to put a man on the moon before the end
of that decade. Not because it was easy, but because
it was hard.

Christ has great visions for each of us and
sometimes the way is not easy, in fact, in can be
very hard. But he will not let us do it alone.
September is a month of God. It’s a month of Love,
Affection, Protection, and Great Vision. Keep him
in focus. He will not let you down.

So, enjoy September. Hug your dog. I'd be
careful with the cat ©. Talk like a pirate, enjoy
some apple pie. Love God, for he loves you.

Many Blessings, Artie

PLEASE WEAR YOUR NAME TAG
Please remember to wear your name tag at all church events and activities. This will give our newer members an

easier time of learning your name, and you theirs. Please let the office know if your name tag is AWOL and you
need a new one. If you see someone you do not know, introduce yourself and welcome them to FUMCBV!

_ SEPTEMBER! _
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SEPTEMBER ANNIVERSARIES SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS (CONTD)
2 Frank & Marilyn Kostal (61) -, 16 Karen Bacon
15 Dave & Anny Weber (66) §$ 16  Johnny Rayburn
17 Dave & Lynn Broers (28) 18 Gary Tomlinson
SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS 19 Harry Mount
2 Marilyn Kostal 20 Connie Knauss
2 Verla Shafman 22 Shirley Davenport
3 Karen Dove
22 Bob Vermett
% DaiiEmEsth 23 Julia Crider
8 Herb Ayres _
{0 Waytie Horner 23 Maci Echols
12 Connie Clark 24 Kitty Polich
12 Wayne Hubbert 25 Diane Verville
12 Nona Storck 26 Karen Roenfeld
14 Nathan Forst 27 Natalie Williams
Joyce Connell 30 Carol Cheek

15

Please don't forget about our ongoing mission project !
SNACK PACKS for BACK PACKS...

is our on-going commitment to provide 30 snack packs per week for
students of Cooper Elementary who are in need of food for the week-end.
42 Now that school has started up again for the year, WE NEED YOUR HELP!

Bring your quarters |  Werite a check!| Feed a Child !

Please notice . . . . first time in 3 years we have been in the black! Thank you for your generosity!
September Newsletter Financial Data
information as of July 31, 2022 2022 Actual 2022 Budget
Month of July Contributions (Income*) S 35,575.90 S 30,639.08
Month of July Expenses S 30,063.73 S 35,367.08
Difference  $ 5,512.17 S (4,728.00)
Year to Date Income Contributions Only S 35,575.90 S 30,639.08
Year to Date Expenses S 30,063.73 S 35,367.08
Difference S 5,512.17 S (4,728.00)
Transferred from Restricted Fund to date 5 0.00
Total § 5,512.17
*Income does not include Missions or Endowment Interest
Amy Gilmore; Church Administrator
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jﬂﬂumtal @Zbalts

Dr. Larry Zehring, Director of Music Ministries

Did you know that UWF can
support local charities with
money earned from saving
OUR CHOIRS ARE SMALL, BEST CHOICE BEST CHOICE bar code labels P

BUT MIGLITY Lately it has been difficult to

. X ; l A
. If you sing in the congregation ani Sunday motnings, ot 0 ‘Mlluﬁllﬂ“ . | gather labels from UWF
in the shower as you get ready to come to church or work ;
members because of fewer in-

or wherever, we certainly would welcome you to join us in i S

the choir loft every Sunday, and/or with bells in your hands SISOl Tiesips, Thls 5 _SUCh n ea?y ey fe

on the third Sunday of each month. participate in mission giving so we’re ask?ng
Chancel Choir rehearses every Wednesday at 1:45 in the ||| EVERYONE to help. Please consider choosing

Sanctuary and Chancel Bells practice at 3:00 in the Music || Bes? Choice products, clipping off the bar codes,

Room. and, drop them in the RED BOX located on the
I hope you won’t miss this opportunity to join us. Could I UWF shelf in the Library. Thank You for your

this be the year that you will make a commitment to be a ||| support!

part of one or both of these special groups? Ihope so, we’d

love to have you. Blessings, Lawry

est Choice)

b

Congregational Care Ministry

If you are in need of a little extra TLC,
there are those in the church who are
trained to assist the pastor with helping
you meet your need. Speak to someone
with a blue nametag, or contact Judy
Kaufmann for more information. You
may also send a private message
through the CCM email address at:
ccm@fumcbellavista.com .

The messages are confidential and will
be answered as soon as possible.

Please help keep our BLESSING BOX

filled with non-perishable food items, so |
that those in our community who are in |
need can replenish themselves here. If S|
you are unable to shop for supplies, you | '
can make a donation, designating it for |
the Blessing Box and someone will do the
shopping for you. You are also welcome to drop off
non-perishable items (NO out-of-date) in Office
Wing Room 6 and we will fill the box as it is
emptied. The Blessing Box really is a blessing to
those in need. Thank you for your support!

Your CCM Team

is here for you! f
SHOEBOX MINISTRY m

Shoebox is getting ready to

Zé//< SHOEBOX |s tart packing
gSunshme Hygiene Sacks for

the Cooper School kids. We are having trouble PRAYER REQUESTS

getting some of our supplies from the As a church family we lift each other up in
manufactures, so if you travel or stop in Walmart, prayer for both our collective joys and our
etc, we are always in need of travel size concerns. Prayer requests should be sent to
toothpaste, shampoo, lotion, soap, and regular Janet Walton at janet@lovelearnlead.com or
size bandaids, & small packs of 855-1158. You may also complete a Prayer

tissues.  Thanks to all for your help and Request Card in the Narthex or Becker Hall
support! ~ Karen, Maryann, Cﬁm'y[ ~ and drop it in the Prayer Boxes there. They are

VYour Shoebox Team ChecRest oty
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SPOTLIGHT on
STEWARDSHIP

Chair

THE GOOD NEWS

Shawi Vermett, Finance

Ecclesiastes 4:9 talks about advantages of companionship:
“Two people are better off than one;
because they have a good reward for their labor.”
In this verse, Solomon reflects on the importance
of companionship and the benefits of people working together.

unirep mervooisT | [Jnited Methodist Men is a group of men in our
EN church who meet on the 3rd Wednesday of each
: month for a business meeting and dinner. Often,

they have representatives from local charities and organizations
from our community. They share good fellowship with one
another and a desire to serve God, their church and their
community. They raise money to support many different
organizations such as The Alzheimer’s Association, Bella Vista
courtesy van, Boys and Girls Club of Benton County, Habitat for
Humanity, Helping Hands, NW Arkansas Children’s shelter, NW
Arkansas Women’s shelter, Scouting Ministry Pack 3410, Troop
3410, Troop 3410G and many others. They raise funds by
collecting golf balls and then selling them to a refurbishing
company. Before Covid they hosted a pancake breakfast.
Hopefully in the future they will be able to do it or something
similar. For now, they have a no-pancake pancake breakfast
where each member contributes funds to continue their giving.
The men are always willing to help. Several of the men
volunteer to keep our grounds in good shape by mowing,
trimming and weeding. Recently the United Women of Faith had
a rummage sale, and the men were on hand to set up tables and
when it was done to take tables down and carry lots of boxes.
When it was decided that our church wanted to have a Blessing
Box a couple of guys were there to build it. The church wanted to
have a welcoming get together for our new pastor, Pastor Ron
and Julie. Yet again the guys are on board and hosted a
watermelon feed (see page 1) to welcome them into our church
family.
They also have fun! They have golf leagues and bowling
teams. Come join them. All men are welcome! Shawi

AUTO ANGEL
MINISTRY
NEEDS YOU!!

Auto

If you are able and willing, please consider
becoming an Auto Angel. There are many in
our church family who do not drive, or may be

temporarily unable to drive. Taking them to
local doctor visits or grocery shopping or other
necessary local trips would lighten their worry
load. There are very few times during the year
that you would be called upon, but our current
Angel list is becoming short.

For more information, please contact
Sue Nebrig 479-855-9269 or flneb@aol.com

Meet & Greet
Fellowship Time

If you are able to host a fellowship Meet
& Greet small group (12-15) gathering,
either in your home or in the parlor at the church,
please let Amy know. Pastor Ron and Julie would
like to get to know you and to be able to talk
informally with you. If you are not able to host a
gathering, but would like to be included in one, please
let us know. Several gatherings have already taken
place, and we want to include everyone. Gather a
group of church family friends and tell us when you
can meet.

Chet Campbell (L) celebrating his 4th hole-in-one with his
golf buddies, Bob Vermett and =

Jim Prather—he recently shot

this one on #9 at Highlands GC.
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%bats tbe (i!at)ﬁtmy?
Jill Hale, FUMC Historian

It’s September already! How can that be?
Our wonderful church congregation history continues with the story
of Jim and Sue Prather. Here, as always, in their very own words:

We came to Bella Vista from the
Chicago area upon Jim’'s retirement in
December 1995. Seeing the golf courses
and amenities close to shopping,
recreational options, health care, and the
seasonal climate confirmed Bella Vista '3
was our retirement home. Looking for a\
new Church home, our first visit was the ¢
FUMC Bella Vista, and we found the B
members and staff very friendly and so|
welcoming that we immediately
transferred our membership.

As members, we have experienced participation in many
mission opportunities: Katrina Gulf Coast; UMCOR, Sager
Brown Depot, Baldwin, Louisiana; McGhee, Arkansas, flood
victims; Habitat for Humanity projects; Helping Hands;
volunteers for golf tournaments raising money for NW
Arkansas Children’s Shelter; Cancer Challenge, Prostate
Cancer Foundation; Christmas Angel tree; Meals on Wheels;
and UMM and UMW fund raisers, just to name a few.

We were fortunate to ftravel with several church
members to the Holy Land. Also, we both went on the Walk
to Emmaus with fellow members.

Jim has served as Lay Leader, Lay member to Annual
Conference, SPRC, nominations, chair of Church Council,
Finance, and Past President of UMM. Sue has served on the
nominations committee and as chair of the memorial
committee. We were instrumental in the renovation of the
lower level to accommodate class rooms for children and
youth, including installation of safe sanctuary requirements
throughout the church. Jim was in charge of modification of
Becker Hall stage to facilitate a contemporary service
including new sound system, lighting, and screens, as well as
screens and sound in the sanctuary.

We believe we should do all that you can, in all the places
that you can, for as long as you can. We are most thankful for
the friendships and opportunities we have had at FUMC and
the community.

Thank you so much, Jim and Sue, for contributing to this
special series of stories. All stories are welcome. If you don’t want
to share your whole story of how you came to be at FUMCBYV, but
have a special memory you would like to tell us about, please do not
hesitate. I can combine some of those special memories into a
longer article. Let me know if you would like to tell us your story or
anything about our church history. You can contact me by
telephone at 479-344-6074 or 928-710-3612 or by email at
rjhale68(@cox.net. Submlssmns should be about one page long. I
need them by the 15" of the month. Looking forward to more

wonderful stories.  Jillv

GREETINGS FROM UWF

As we are coming to the end of summer and
looking forward to Fall and the changing of the
season, we first want to say a BIG THANK
YOU to everyone who helped with our
Rummage sale. Many hands worked very hard
the first week of August and we are happy to
report a profit of over $4,000.00!!! We are all a
bit older and maybe had to take an extra
Tylenol but with the help of the BOY
SCOUTS and many dedicated men and
women, it all went very smoothly. So again
Thank You to everyone who donated, and
helped with this UWF project, which will add
to the amount we will be giving to charities
supporting Women and Children in Benton Co.

Our next BIG EVENT is our Annual Bazaar
on October 1*. Again, we will need everyone's
help. Our workshops are still every Thursday
until the 21 of September. Just a reminder
that anyone making things at home may drop
them off any Thursday between 9 am and 2
pm.

DATES TO REMEMBER

+ All circles meet in Sept. and their program
is Ingathering

¢ Sept. 7" Board meeting in Parlor at 9:30
Sept. 21 Unit Luncheon Program on Racial
Justice presented by Shree Miller

THINGS THAT WE NEED ;

¢ 5 pints jars

+ Best Choice coupons which for every 1000
we collect we receive $60. Church
Family, please collect Best Choice
coupons and drop them in the RED BOX
on the UWF shelf in the Library.
THANKS!

Phone # for any questions / comments
+ Barbara Brooks President 479-876-5353
¢ Judy Bilyeu Bazaar 479-721-9460

You can become a member and help make a
difference in someone’s life. You do not need
to be member of the Methodist Church,
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NON PROFIT ORGANIZATION

Flrst United Methodist Church s e
‘K 20 Boyce Drive, BENTONVILLE, AR 72712
' ’ Bella Vista, AR 72715

Return Service requested

We’'re Here to Serve You

Senior Pastor - Rev. Ron Hayes
Church Administrator - Amy Gilmore To the Home of ...
Church Secretary - Jan Walton
Communications Director - Kaitie Bewley
Music Ministries Director - Dr. Lawrence Zehring

Phone: (479) 855-1158
www.fumcbellavista.com
facebook.com/fumcbv

Newsletter Deadline: 20th of the month

]
!_T'\

United Women o SATURDAY,
in Faith n September 17th
44thAnnual 8:00am to Noon

There’s a job for
everyone!
There are lots of out-
side gardening jobs, so
bring hedge trimmers,
\  clippers, saws, weed

1 ,3_*_ eaters, etc.

=S If you want to work
inside, bring rags for
washing windows and dusting, Swifters, fumniture

HOLIDAY

BAZAAR

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 1
9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.

Autumn & Holiday Decorations
Plants & Garden Accessories

Books, Handcrafted Items polish, etc. If you have a bucket, bring it along.
Dignified Discards If you would like, please bring a breakfasty
Orange & Cinnamon Rolls, Lunch snack to share, and come join the inside & outside
fellowship and fun!!
First United Methodist Church Look around between now and then and see
20 Boyce Drive., Bella Vista what rea]ly needs to be done.
fumcbellavista.com With your help, we will do it!!

Proceeds help support local charities




